APPROVED 12/10/09

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – November 12, 2009

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, November 11, 2009.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Traci Burke, Alan Campbell, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Shelly Hendricks, Chelsie Mansell, and Ray Phelps.  Those absent were:  Julie Debibar, Bill Dennison, Lynne Dewey, and Lisa Taylor.

ORDER # 10-034 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to adopt the agenda for the November regular meeting.

ORDER # 10-035 - APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Traci Burke and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the minutes of the October regular meeting.

ORDER # 10-036 – APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Alan Campbell to approve the September monthly financial reports, instructional funds report, and the bingo report.

ORDER # 10-037 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the following personnel recommendations for the month of November 2009.

	SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT
	NEW HIRES –2009-2010 School Year
	REPLACING

	Special Education – EBD
	Chris Corder – 11/9/09
	Melinda Greenwell-Retired

	
	VACANCIES – 2009-2010
	

	Special Education – EBD
	Melinda Greenwell
	Retirement Effective 10/1/09

	Special Education – FMD
	Emily Davis
	Resignation Effective 10/29/09

	
	
	

	
	Extracurricular Hires for 2009-2010
	

	Cheerleading Sponsor (Boys)
	Alison Langley
	Ms. Langley will receive ½ stipend for coaching 2 cheer teams

	9th Gr Girls Basketball Coach
	Valerie Skillman
	Traci Burke

	Asst Cross Country Coach
	Brandon Lewis
	Tim Crane

	
	
	

	
	Extracurricular Vacancies for 2009-10
	

	Girls Track Coach
	John Russell
	Resigned as Coach


RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Mrs. Maria Batistoni was present at the November SBDM meeting to discuss Project Graduation.

ORDER # 10-038 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE SEPTEMBER MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Chelsie Mansell to approve the second reading of the minutes of the September regular meeting.

ORDER # 10-039 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE AUGUST MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Chelsie Mansell to approve the second reading of the August monthly financial reports, instructional funds report, and the bingo report.

ORDER # 10-040 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE OCTOBER PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Chelsie Mansell to approve the second reading of the personnel recommendations for the month of October 2009.

ORDER # 10-041 – APPROVAL TO BRING TABLED ITEM BACK FOR DISCUSSION – Mrs. Maria Batistoni appeared on behalf of Project Graduation to request funding from the council/school.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Ray Phelps to bring the tabled item back for discussion.

ORDER # 10-042 – APPROVAL TO GRANT FUNDS FOR PROJECT GRADUATION – Mrs. Batistoni distributed a flyer outlining expenses for Project Graduation and requested $3000.00 for the 2009-10 school year.  The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by James Beard to grant Project Graduation $3000.00 only for the current 2009-10 year.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mrs. Hendricks briefly reported on curriculum, instruction, and assessment items:

· The highly skilled educator, Mr. Darrell Witten, has begun work at NHHS.

· The SACS review (Southern Association accreditation) will be held November 17 & 18.

· A Title IX audit will be held on November 23.

· The Scholastic Audit (separate from SACS) will begin on November 29-December 4.

· Hardin County Superintendent Johnston’s district goals are moving toward Professional Learning Communities (PLCs) in the building.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received a copy of the student accident list for October, as well as the nurse’s monthly report.

· The council members also received a proposal for additions to the Homework Makeup Policy and a proposal for a new club at NHHS.  Both of these items will be brought to the council at the December meeting for possible discussion.

ORDER # 10-043 - NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF TITLE I BUDGET – Traci Burke distributed a copy of the North Hardin High School Title I budget in the amount of $162, 525.00.  The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the Title I Budget as submitted by Traci Burke.

AD HOC COMMITTEE SUGGESTED – A suggestion was made by one of the council members to create an ad hoc committee to create a plan for further donations that might be requested.  This committee could possibly establish guidelines.  The motion was withdrawn and the subject will be discussed at the next meeting.

ORDER # 10-044 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to adjourn the meeting.

_____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

